DRAFT

Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Minutes

February 4, 2010
Call to order: The Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council was held at Salk Middle School on February 4, 2010. The meeting convened at 7 P.M., Chair, Denise Smart presiding and Claire Steigleder, Secretary. 

Members in attendance:  There were 20 members with 6 visitors, including Councilman Steve Corker, neighborhood police officer Taylor and guest speakers from Youth Empowerment.

Approval of minutes: Motion was made by Marty Wilson and seconded by Dave Schwartz to approve the minutes of January 7, 2010.  Motion carried. 

Guest Presentation:  Erica Ames, a senior at Mead High School and Joan Allen from the Chase Youth Commission gave a presentation on Youth Empowerment. Erica discussed youth empowerment as youth and adults coming together and developing a relationship with the community. Youth/adult relationships are important. The partnership is on an equal footing. Respect flows both ways. One in three students drops out of high school. Erica discussed some of the reasons young people drop out of school such as unstable home life and she addressed the importance of caring relationships.  Other reasons for dropping out are drugs and alcohol, chronic absence, mental health issues and always being behind in school work leading to a sense of hopelessness about graduating.

Both Councilman Corker and Denise Smart added remarks about the varied reasons for kids dropping out of school including ADHD and environmental/prenatal contamination by the elements lead and cadmium.  

COPS Shop Report, Gene Rayman:  Gene reported that he was very discouraged.  Crime is up dramatically in the Balboa/South Indian Trail area in the last 30 days. He warned us once again to close windows and lock doors of vehicles.  Put anything of value in the trunk.  Vacation program is still in effect, but no one checks at night or on weekends. Get to know your neighbors. Visit the COP Shop.  Cars have been stolen—one from a driveway, one from Five-Mile Park and Ride.  Both were Hondas. 

 Officer Taylor said crime in our area is opportunistic crime and exhorted people to protect themselves as there is little police presence in the B/SIT neighborhood. 

Treasurer’s Report, Karen Malone:  Karen reported a deposit of $54.50 from the January meeting.  The balance in the treasury is now $429.43. 

She also gave an STA Van Pool update.  The Rock of Ages Christian Fellowship signed a one year contract with STA allowing use of the lower parking lot on the Church property.  Parking began Monday, February 1, 2010. The contract will renew on an annual basis if the first year is successful.  There is no liability for the Church; STA will assume liability and will pay for the snow removal of that lot on an as needed bases.  The Church will retain use priority for conferences, funerals and weddings and will give ample notification to STA when the lot will be unavailable on certain days or hours as needed so alternative parking information can be given to those patrons who use this service. 

Community Assembly Report, Gene Eberts:  Grant money for the graffiti program has dried up.  Homeowners must clean up graffiti within 24 hours. If you experience graffiti take a picture (digital preferred). Check with the COP shop on how to e-mail and report the graffiti. 

As part of Community to Build Strong Neighborhoods the City will be offering training sessions.  The next session will be on Neighborhood Councils in March. 

The Fire Department gave a presentation on community assistance response.  They said most calls are by or on behalf of the elderly.  Gene went on to discuss the CARES program which is staffed by students from EWU doing practicums in Social Work.  They find out what people need and connect them with services. The Fire Department will do wellness checks. The number for the Resource Center for Mental Health is 211. 

Gene talked about a pedestrian project to promote pedestrian safety.  Karen Corkins will attend a Project meeting and report back in March. 

Chair, Denise Smart: Denise talked about the locations of signs announcing meetings and pointed out that the change in language reflects the merged neighborhood council.  She said she would give a report in March on the results of the Survey Monkey. 

Neighborhood Clean-up Program—Priorities and Plans for 2010:  The City allocates $5,000 to each neighborhood for clean-up each year. Money that doesn’t get used is given to other neighborhoods.  The neighborhood must have its plan in to the City by June.  Claudette Ganger will be attending an orientation in February on the City’s program and options available to neighborhoods.  She’ll present a report to the Council in March with options for the Council to vote on.  

We will be sending out an e-mail on Clean Green asking for ideas.  North Indian Trail wants us to participate in a day of clean up this Spring. Date:TBA. 

Neighborhood Planning and Possible Northside Landfill Project, Karen Kearney:  The first meeting was held on January 30th from 1-3 P.M. at the home of Denny and Sharon Jones.  The meeting was to review the planning process as set out by the City. This month, people on the planning committee will approach more stakeholders to invite them to participate in the process. Any business owner, organization or resident within the neighborhood council boundaries may participate in the process. The idea is to create a plan for the use of the 345 acres in the landfill, knowing that it very well may be a multi-year plan as the City is still using certain cells in the landfill. 

Karen Kearney and Denise Smart shared ideas that have surfaced for the use of the land and ways to leverage funds for the planning purpose.  Karen updated the council on money set aside in the 1980’s for possible lawsuits against the landfill by neighbors. The amount was $9 million dollars, which has accrued to $49 million dollars.  Denise discussed applying for a 501 C 3 nonprofit status so that the neighborhood would be eligible for grant money.  The council would need to fill out paper work and the process now takes twelve to fourteen months and costs $1,100. 

More discussion ensued about the possibility of building a neighborhood center/senior center. Karen Corkins questioned the community center idea.  Shawn Wilson described the process so far as fact finding and investigating funding options for developing the landfill. 

Councilman Corker stood up and expressed concerns from City Hall among the Parks Department, Landfill Department and the Land Use Department. He said that the ambitious plans of the neighborhood council are being looked upon as further along than they want. He said that he reassured the departments that the process is in its initial stage and no decisions or plans had been made.  These were ideas being floated. 

Other voices at the meeting expressed dismay that what they were hearing was not what they originally thought was the plan—that is, comparing it to Manito gardens, a dog park, trails, etc. 

Karen Kearney said the committee was in the process of building a foundation. Nothing has been decided.  Denise is calling the landfill people to find out to what uses the landfill could be put and that she is seeking more information. There was more discussion on planning for the landfill.  General questions would be asked at the Community Assembly meeting on February 5th.  The planning process has to go to the Planning Commission. 

Denise reminded everyone that there would be an additional neighborhood council meeting on March 20th at 10 A.M. at the Indian Trail Library for those unable to attend the regularly scheduled Thursday evening meetings. 

A notice of a PROJECT MEETING on the Rehabilitation of A Street from Francis Avenue to Beacon Avenue and surrounding streets was handed out. The meeting is to be held on Thursday, February 18th 2010 from 6:00—7:30 P.M. at Salk Middle School, 6411 North Alberta Street. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is March 4, 7-8:30 P.M. at Salk Middle School 

http://balboasouthindiantrail.spokaneneighborhoods.org*
(note change of web address)

Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Officers contact information
Chair, Denise Smart                                     326-6351                     fairspokane@yahoo.com
Co-Chair, Shawn Wilson                              328-5675                    stephenshawn@msn.com
Secretary, Claire Steigleder                         328-1617                    cmsteigleder@yahoo.com
Treasurer, Karen Malone                             325-2012                    jkmalonehome@comcast.net
Community Assembly Rep.,

  Gene Eberts                                                  328-0265                    e.eberts@comcast.net
Elected Officials
Mayor: Mary Verner                                                                         mverner@spokanecity.org
District 3 City Council Members

Position 1: Steve Corker                                                                   scorker@spokanecity.org
Position 2: Nancy McLaughlin                                                         nmclaughlin@spokanecity.org
Other important contact information
Crime Watch                                                465-2233

NW COPS Shop                                            625-3336

Code  Enforcement                                     625-6083                       www.beautifyspokane.org
